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29 March 2012
Dear Mr Kirkup,
Thank you for your letter of 15th March 2012 requesting information under the FOI Act. You asked for the following to be released:


a) Copies of any written submissions made to the AFPRB regarding the preparation of the report, including those from the Ministry of Defence and other public bodies

b) A copy of any transcript of the oral evidence the AFPRB took from the Secretary of State for Defence relating to the preparation of the report.  Also, any notes or other documents held relating to the minister's oral evidence. 

c) Transcripts and notes relating to any other oral evidence the AFPRB took from others.

As the qualified person for the purposes of the Freedom of Information Act 2000, it is my opinion that the information you have requested should not be disclosed as doing so would, or would be likely to, prejudice the effective conduct of public affairs. I therefore consider the information falls under exemption 36(2)(c) of the Freedom of Information Act and should be withheld. In applying this exemption I have had to balance the public interest in withholding the information against the public interest in disclosing the information. 
The Office of Manpower Economics is an independent, non-statutory body which provides the Secretariat to the Armed Forces Pay Review Body (AFPRB), and to other Pay Review Bodies. The AFPRB’s role is to advise the Government on Armed Forces’ pay and related matters. Its reports are published, and include a detailed summary of the evidence it has received and on which recommendations are based. You may wish to look at their latest report, Chapter 2 summarises written submissions from the Ministry of Defence and others, and Chapters 2 and 6 summarise oral evidence from the Secretary of State for Defence. As you will see, the report makes clear on what basis they are making their recommendations. 

The disclosure of written submissions, transcripts of the evidence given by the Secretary of State for Defence and MoD at the AFPRB oral evidence sessions, and notes relating to other oral evidence would, or would be likely in my opinion to inhibit the free and frank provision of advice and exchange of views which is essential for the purposes of the Review Body’s deliberations. 
 
If you are unhappy with our decision you may appeal to the Information Commissioner who can be contacted at:
 
Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane
Wilmslow
 Cheshire
 SK9 5AF
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